Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
November 6, 2009
Present:  

Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee

Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee

Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services

David Ward, YFA appointee
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

Ken White, Instructional Dean

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)

Marlies Boyd for Dale Pollard
Absent:
Rich Rose, Co-Chair, College President (non voting)

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator

Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Francisco Loayza, ASMJC

Guests:

	Business


1. Review of Minutes


Ken Hart requested that the minutes of October 16, 2009 reflect that he was in attendance.
	Action Item


The minutes of October 16, 2009 were approved by thumbs up approval as corrected.
2. Review of Agenda
Mike Adams reviewed the agenda with members.  Budget reduction philosophy and budget value statement items were delayed until Ken White was present, later in the meeting.
3.   Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness (AIE) Committee Report
Mike Adams reported a fairly easy meeting as most of the meeting was going through accreditation for chairs for the writing team.  The committee basically went with a tri chair system:  Faculty, administration and classified co-chairs.  Mike will be contacting faculty to serve as co-chairs.  
4.    Budget Timeline
Gary Whitfield distributed the budget timeline updated from last year and he has received information from AIE for what they need. The timeline is an attempt to lay out a plan for this body to look at the budget.   Positions need to be prioritized so when money becomes available, that information will be ready.  Budget training was again requested to facilitate optimum decision making.  
SharePoint has been set up to view addendums and program reviews which are housed there.  All the needs will be accumulated in one document from all Program Review addendums identified by department or division.  In a one page, suggested timeline process document, Gary excerpted pieces from the budget timeline he felt were critical.  These pieces were organized in chronological order starting in September/ October 2009 and culminating in May of 2010.  
There was discussion regarding Fund 12 not coming to the Planning & Budget Committee for approval and separated from Fund 11.  Karen Walters Dunlap added to the discussion that the Basic Skills, CTE and Title V reports should be reviewed by this body before being submitted to the chancellor’s office.  These reports show what the money did for the past year.  There was discussion regarding the fact that PBC is left out of the grant approval process.  Bob Nadell clarified that some times the timelines are very unclear and this body only meets twice a month.  He added that direction and no direction are received from the state and the report is often done at the 11th hour.  
Gary Whitfield pointed out that it is not just a Fund 11 or 12, there is Fund 13 as well as other funds in the budget.  

	Action Item


Mike Adams, as co-chair, agreed to bring grant information to this body before he signs his approval of the grant.

5. Budget Reduction Philosophy sub group report
Ken White informed members that the sub group tried to capture what the committee values to come up with values that PBC embraces which will serve as the touchstone for deliberations.  The following is a list of these values which adhere to the YCCD and MJC Strategic Plans.
· Transparency:  to fully disclose information regarding the MJC budget in an accurate and timely manner
· Consistency: adhering to the same principles, guidelines, and vision contained in the YCCD and MJC Strategic Plans
· Evidence:  basing budgetary decisions on both qualitative and quantitative data
· Job security: exhausting all options before eliminating positions during a budget contraction
· Proactive planning: identifying solutions for potential budgetary issues to assist in well thought-out decisions
· Collaboration: addressing budgetary challenges with a unified and task-oriented approach
· Innovation: considering new and fresh approaches as potential methods of problem-solving
· Planning: to be proactive in identifying solutions for potential budgetary issues; to assist in well thought-out decisions

Karen Walters Dunlap will chair a task force to show what the budgets cuts are doing to the strategic plan.  Ken White and Rosanne Faughn agreed to serve on this task force.  Karen stated that planning and budget go in tandem and should be two categories on the agenda.  Several members stated that MJC’s planning documents be reviewed by PBC in preparation for budget making decisions.
6.  Summer Scheduling Task Force (Information Item)
Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that the Summer Scheduling task force was created to make recommendations for the 2010 summer session.  The task force met for about five weeks and has completed recommendations which will be forwarded to College Council on Monday.  The following are highlights from the detailed recommendations.
1. Schedule summer courses for a total of 10 weeks, allowing courses to run for either five weeks or ten weeks.
2. Block scheduling will be built to accommodate students taking 3-unit lecture classes in five-week modules.  In short, the vast majority of classes would start at 8:00, 10:55 or 1:50 and allow students to take more than one class.
3. Save 55% of the overall PT/OL expense from last year (Early Start + Regular Summer) – reducing from approximately $1.4 million down to $630,000.  This would save approximately $770,000 in PT/OL expenditures.
4. Save 50% of the total FTES from last year (Early Start + Regular Summer) – reducing from 1741 FTES down to only 871 FTES.  

5. Using information provided by the district, schedule classes using as few chillers and air handlers as possible.  Shutter as many buildings, or zones within buildings, as possible for the duration of the summer.
6. Our “Target Audience” will be our own continuing students. 
7. Our scheduling will focus on CTE courses, basic skills courses, transferable general ed courses, and essential sequential courses (per clear direction from the state chancellor).  For example, no stand alone courses will be offered during the summer.
8. “Collaborative Summer Scheduling” – The deans will discuss criteria with the faculty in their divisions, conforming to these recommendations in order to bring consistent discussion to the table.

The deans will meet November 23 to determine what the overall college offerings will be, adhering to recommended criteria and inserting classes until the targeted reductions are reached.

7.  Goal Work Groups


No reports.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Check Out – What to Take Back


FUTURE AGENDA

Suggestions:

Requesting George Boodrookas and perhaps the Gold Team members to come and present how grants are acquired to let this body know what he is doing in this area.

Bob Nadell requested that the agenda be divided into two sections 1. Planning and 2. Budget and that each member bring the strategic plan to the meetings.  

A short presentation of other plans that exist at the college.  Review a plan at each meeting.

1. Goal Work Groups

2. PBC charge

3. Budget Training/access to budget (November 20 meeting)
4. Planning workshop
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